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Vail Recreation District May 31, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Special Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

May 31, 2005

A Special Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on May 31, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at the Vail Town Council Chambers, Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Julie Hansen, Peter Cook Scott Proper, Michelle Hall

STAFF PRESENT

Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Ken Marchetti

TOV MEMBERS 
 


PRESENT


Diana Donavan, Pam Brandmeyer

OTHERS PRESENT
T.J. Conners

CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

APPROVAL OF 4/26/05 

MEETING MINUTES
Director Hall moved to approve the April 26th 2005 Board meeting minutes with one correction. Correction was made and Director Proper seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA
Nino began by stating that he felt that the informational postcard produced in place of the 2005 Summer Brochure was excellent, and that everyone should pick one up and check it out.


T.J. Conners suggested that a dirt berm be erected next to hole-11, hole-12 and hole-13 on the golf course to help mitigate the noise from Interstate-70. He stated that he was able to acquire dirt at a very low cost and the dirt was only available immediately. Director Cook agreed and stated that it should also be done on hole-8 and hole-10.


Director Hall stated that she was not familiar with what they were speaking of and requested a map to where the dirt would be located; she could then visualize the change.


Director Cook asked if we needed approval from the Town of Vail or any other organization that we might be impeding. Mr. Conners stated that the biggest hurdle was CDOT and we would need approval from them before moving forward.   Mr. Licciardi suggested that we ask Mr. Stan Zemler, Town of Vail Manager, to help in receiving approval from CDOT. 


Mr. Licciardi thanked Mr. T.J. Conners for his input and enthusiasm in wanting to improve the Vail Golf Course.


2004 AUDIT REVIEW



Mr. Dan Cudahy from McMahan and Associates presented and reviewed the 2004 Audit Report for the Vail Recreation District.

Mr. Cudahy stated that there were problems with internal controls in 2004; specifically the 2004 accounts were not reconciled throughout the year. Now that Mr. Ken Marchetti, from Robertson and Marchetti is overseeing the accounting department for the District Mr. Cudahy stated that he feels more comfortable with the set-up of the Accounting Department and the internal controls that are in place. 

Mr. Cudahy went on to explain the 2004 Audit Report states that the District was short in liquidity, cash availability as of December 31, 2004.  Mr. Cudahy stated that the liquidity is expected to improve in 2006 when the District begins levying the new mill levy.  

Director Proper asked why when property values are increasing are assessed values and property taxes decreasing.  Mr. Marchetti explained the method the Assessor uses to calculate assessed values for both commercial and residential property and with the declining residential assessment rate pursuant to the Gallagher State Constitutional amendment, assessed values have been decreasing.  The residential assessment rate has declined from 9.15% in 2002 to the current rate of 7.96%, a decrease of 13% for residential property.  

Director Cook was concerned why expenses exceeded revenue in 2004. Mr. Cudahy explained that one significant factor that contributed to the excess of expenses over revenue is the contribution to the Town of Vail Gymnastics center which has been recorded as a 2004 expense but this item will actually be paid over a ten year period of time.  

Director Proper inquired what the Board’s next step was in getting the 2004 Audit Report finalized.  Mr. Cudahy stated that because the Vail Recreation District and the Town of Vail still remain on the same Pension Plan he needs to wait for the financial information on the Pension Plan.  After he receives those figures the 2004 Audit Report will be finalized. 

Mr. Cudahy concluded by thanking Mr. Marchetti and Director Hansen for the time and effort that was put into reconciling 2004.

Director Licciardi thanked Mr. Cudahy for presenting the 2004 Audit report in a timely fashion and thanked him for all the time that was needed in reconciling 2004.    

2005 APRIL FINANCIAL 

REPORT
Mr. Ken Marchetti reviewed the 2005 April Financial Report and stated that the District looked good in April 2005.  He went on to explain the four cash accounts that the District used on a daily basis and the purpose of the sweep accounts.  


Mr. Marchetti stated that the Bond Reserve Fund had been replenished by depositing $290,000 into the account in May 2005. 

Mr. Marchetti went onto state that we have collected $575,000 in property taxes as of April 2005 and we have $900,000 left to collect. 

Mr. Marchetti stated that the District plans to pay off the Golf Cart Lease as early as June 2005. 

Mr. Marchetti reviewed the major variances with the Board.  

Mr. Ortiz stated that he and Mr. Marchetti will be meeting with staff tomorrow to go over their budgets and see if the current format being used is to their liking. They will also be initiating the 2006 budgeting process as well.

Director Proper wanted reassurance from Mr. Marchetti that what the budget read currently; averaging roughly 50% over budget was accurate. Mr. Marchetti stated that it was, but that the District still needed to be cautious in its spending. He stated that this time of the year revenue is heavy. The favorable revenue is largely due to the   Tax Anticipation Note, we anticipate repayment of the TAN in June 2005.  He also wanted Director Proper to be aware that revenue will be lower towards the end of the year. Overall Mr. Marchetti stated that there was a favorable variance against the original Budget of $30,000. Director Cook inquired why we would still be using the original budget and not the revised Budget figures for budget comparisons.  Mr. Marchetti indicated that he would begin using the amended budget for the budget comparisons. Director Proper commended staff and was very pleased with the revenue coming in. Director Hansen agreed and was pleased with how hard staff has been working. Mr. Ortiz and Director Licciardi thanked staff for the hard work as well.

REIMBURSEMENT RESOLUTION


Mr. Marchetti explained that in order to borrow funds utilizing tax exempt financing, the District must either borrow the funds prior to or within 60 days after purchasing the items being financed or if the funds will be borrowed more than 60 days after the items are purchased, the District must enter into a reimbursement resolution or the District won’t be able to utilize tax exempt financing.  A reimbursement resolution has been prepared permitting the District to reimburse up to $100,000 in purchases with tax exempt financing to be obtained at a later date.  The Board has authorized the use of borrowed funds to finance the purchase of the new truck for the Sports Department but in order to complete the purchase, the District initially used funds on hand rather than borrowing the funds for that purpose.  In order to borrow tax exempt funds for the purchase of the truck at a later date, the reimbursement resolution will be necessary.


Director Licciardi asked Mr. Marchetti if there is any type of time line that we need to use the funds by.  Mr. Marchetti stated we can borrow at any time during the year and we can borrow as little or as much as we need but cannot exceed $100,000 without entering into a new reimbursement resolution.  Authorizing up to $100,000 in the reimbursement resolution in no way obligates the District to borrow that much at a later date.  Director Licciardi asked if we had any room in our cash flow for improvements on our facilities.  Mr. Marchetti stated that we don’t have the flexibility to spend money on capital projects out of cash flow at this time but if urgent items arise, Wells Fargo has indicated they are willing to work with the District to finance those items that are of a critical nature.  Mr. Ortiz said a good use of this borrowing technique would be for our computer systems as they currently are in desperate need of replacement, if we do not replace them they will fail. 

Director Proper asked if this puts us in a less advantageous position in terms of bargaining power with the Town for the ADA improvements. Director Cook stated that we have already agreed with the Town as to how much we are paying toward ADA improvements.  Director Proper stated that he was concerned with what impression this reimbursement resolution may leave with the Town; based on the resolution, the Town might believe the District has the ability to pay for ADA improvements in 2005 when in fact making the improvements in 2005 could actually create a financial hardship for the District.  Director Proper asked if we have defined potential uses of loan proceeds aside from the truck.  Mr. Ortiz stated that in addition to the new truck, staff has anticipated possibly using borrowed funds for new computers including a computer server at an estimated cost of $15,000.  Director Proper went onto state that without a detailed list of potential items to be reimbursed with future loan proceeds, he is reluctant to approve the reimbursement resolution in the amount of $100,000 and is concerned with the impression the resolution may create.  Director Hansen explained to Director Proper that the reimbursement resolution simply preserves the District’s ability to use tax exempt financing in the future but that the resolution is not authorizing any borrowings at this time and prior to any funds being borrowed, the Board will need to authorize such borrowing. 

Director Cook asked how much money was spent on the truck. Mr. Ortiz stated that $12,000 was used to purchase the truck and he went onto state that money had not been approved by the Board for the servers or computers yet.  Director Proper asked if we needed to authorize the full $100,000 now. Mr. Marchetti responded that the Board could authorize just the $12,000 for the truck at this time and the District can enter into additional reimbursement resolutions in the future, as the need arises.  

Director Hansen made a motion to approve the reimbursement resolution, a copy of which is attached.  Director Cook seconded. Approved: (4-1) Approve: Director Licciardi, Director Hansen, Director Cook and Director Hall. Abstain: Director Proper.
MARTIAL ARTS PROGRAM


Mr. Ortiz stated that he wanted to make the Board aware of the classes that Mr. Matthew Bailey, Martial Arts Instructor, incorporated into his martial arts programs. Mr. Bailey intends to add a program that will try to keeps kid away from using guns. He stated that Mr. Bailey is a certified instructor of the NRA. Director Hansen questioned Mr. Ortiz if they actually use real guns. Mr. Ortiz stated that the classes would mostly be classroom lectures with the last class actually being taught at a shooting range instructing on what guns can actual do. It is not learning how to shoot guns but what young kids should do if they encounter a gun. He stated that these classes hopefully will take the curiosity away from younger kids and guns.


Director Hall was familiar with the classes and stated that they sounded terrific, she went onto state that Mr. Bailey was a very good instructor and is great with kids.

NOTICE OF ELECTION DEADLINES


Mr. Ortiz wanted to let the Board know that deadlines are coming up for the November 2005 Election and confirmed that the Board was not interested in putting anything on the ballot for the 2005 November Election. 


Mr. Ortiz thanked Ms. Pam Brandmeyer for making a phone call to him personally asking if the District had anything to put on the election ballot.

STRATEGIC PLANNING – MISSION STATEMENT


Mr. Ortiz stated that the District would be advertising its first public input meeting possibly scheduled at the next Board Meeting Tuesday, June 14, 2005. Mr. Ortiz stated that he would put an ad in the paper for any public wanting to attend the meeting. He asked the Board to focus on thinking of both a Mission Statement for the District. He asked for them to have ideas ready for the next Board Meeting.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Began by thanking Ms. Amy Ludke for all the time and hard work she has done for the District. He also stated that he is so thrilled with bringing Mr. Ken Marchetti on Board, he has just done a tremendous job, Mr. Ortiz stated he really works well with the District, he is a perfect fit.

· Noted the positive working environment at the golf course, that employees are happy to be at the Vail Golf Course and happy to be promoting golf. Pass sales have been good. Mr. Ortiz went onto thank Mr. Jim Myers for what a tremendous job he and his staff has done on the golf course, it looks exceptional.

· Stated that Sports has a favorable variance and they were working really hard in establishing new summer programs as well as gymnastics. Mr. Ortiz stated that they will be in the black after the consulting work is done at Blue Valley Ranch. He is very excited about the revenue that project has accumulated. He thanked David Ward for all the hard work he has done in that project.

· Mr. Ortiz and the Town of Vail had just signed a contract with Ms. Diane Moody from Resort Entertainment. We have brought her on Board in hopes of promoting more concerts and special events at Dobson Arena. He is confident that Ms. Moody will be bringing in many events this fall and winter. He went onto state that the VRD will run Mini Mites, Mites, Squirts and Peewee Hockey starting next season. He is very enthused about starting up a recreation hockey program in conjunction with Eagle Recreation. He stated that Vail Junior Hockey will still be running its competitive program. This gives players an option to play recreational hockey at any age. Mr. Ortiz stated that there would be plenty of ice time between both Dobson and Eagle.

· Youth Services is over budget and Camp Vail has strong participation. He stated that both Ms Diane Johnson and Mr. Chad Young were doing a great job and putting a lot of time and effort into camp this year.

· Mark Jero, head of Parks Maintenance, worked hard on getting the fields ready for play and he had done an exceptional job. He stated that he is working to get the clay base out of the fields making the surface of the fields a lot drier to play on. The drainage system is better due to this change.

· Mr. Bob Seward has been working hard in getting the tennis courts in playable condition, they look fabulous and the surface is great. Mr. Ortiz stated that they are the best surface in the valley. Director Hansen asked how the retaining wall was holding up for the courts this year. Mr. Ortiz stated that the wall needed to be fixed sooner than later, and is following up with the Town of Vail on what the next steps are in repairing the wall.

· The bar is open at the Golf Course Restaurant and Mr. Ortiz welcomes everyone to go take a look at the new restaurant, they have done a fantastic job. He stated that they replaced the carpet, new paint and a big screen TV to name some of the changes taking place. He stated that the restaurant would be opening up that same week.

BOARD MEMBER INPUT


Director Hall began by stating that she thought the postcard sent by the District informing the community of the VRD information on the web site was fantastic and very informative. She went onto say that she had golfed at the golf course, felt very comfortable playing at the course and believes the course portrays a very relaxed atmosphere. She went onto state that the Nature Center looks great and they seem ready for the 2005 Summer Season. Chad young has done a tremendous job with Camp Vail and when registering her child for programs she noticed that the Sports Department had incorporated a variety of new programs to their schedule this summer. She also went onto thank Mr. David Ward for making the adult gymnastics program a very fun and comfortable environment for adults to take part in. 

Director Cook stated that he was very impressed with the new interior of the Golf Course Restaurant. He stated that because they have done a tremendous job on fixing up the restaurant we needed to be on top with maintaining the building for them.

Director Proper stated that he volunteered at the first mountain bike race of the season in Eagle. He stated that everyone was happy to be participating in race and he was very impressed with how smoothly the mountain bike race was run. It was a beautiful afternoon and people were thrilled to be a part of the race. Mr. Ortiz elaborated and thanked Kent Rose for letting the VRD design the race through the Town of Eagle and coordinating the traffic control. 

Director Licciardi wanted to make everyone aware of all the running races and bike races that VRD was hosting this summer and asked if anyone was interested in volunteering for the running or bike races to please contact either Joel Rabinowitz or Brian Doyon in the Sports Department (970-479-2280).  Volunteer help is greatly needed and greatly appreciated. Mr. Ortiz went onto state that the Teva Running and bike race were this weekend and volunteers are needed. He stated that the VRD would be hosting two running races in the morning and a bike race in the afternoon. If you could come out and help it would greatly be appreciated.

Director Licciardi concluded by stating that the next Board Meeting would be held at the Vail Golf Course, Krueger Room, Tuesday June 14, 2005 at 5:00 p.m. with refreshments to kick of the 2005 Golf Season.

ADJOURNMENT


Director Hall motioned to adjourn at 7:00 p.m. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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